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July 24, 2018 

 

 

Larry Perino 

Sunnyside Gold Corp 

P.O. Box 177 

Silverton, CO  81433 

 

Re: Sunnyside Gold Mine, Permit No. M-1977-378, Acreage Reduction Approval, AR-5 

 

Dear Mr. Perino: 

 

On July 24, 2018, the Division approved your request for release of a portion of the permit area 

for completion of reclamation.   

 

In the processing of this revision staff discovered an error in our internal records.  The Permit 

Acreage was incorrectly listed at 148.93 acres and the Affected Acreage at 243.7 acres.  Prior to 

this revision the Permit Acreage should have been 159.49 acres and the Affected Acreage should 

have been 131.26 acres.  These values were corrected. 

 

The permit area was reduced to 85.87 acres, through the release of 73.62 acres at the Sunnyside 

Basin/ Lake Emma and the Terry Tunnel areas.  The resulting acreage of Permit M-1977-378 is 

located at the Mayflower Tailings Pond #4 and the American Tunnel area now totaling 85.87 

Permitted Acres and 77.46 Affected Acres.  Because the permit is not totally released, you are 

still liable for filing annual reports and fees.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at the Division’s Grand Junction Field Office, by 

phone at (970)-243-6368 or by email at lucas.west@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Lucas J. West 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Division or Reclamation, Mining and Safety 

 

Cc: Wally Erickson, Senior Environmental Protection Specialist  

http://mining.state.co.us/

